San Juan Ranch and Dancing Bear Ranch

Road Committee Meeting Minutes

July 27, 2009

10am, 1805 Ranch Road, San Juan Ranch

Present: Ron Kurucz, John Merz, Alex Mott, Bill Threlfall
                                    By Phone: Ellis Bynum, Bob Phoebus.

Summary of Discussions:

1) Winter Maintenance bid from S&J was rejected: equipment not suitable for job and cost/equipment per hour too high.

2) Williams Proposal accepted to be progressed. Main items in draft contract summarized by Alex Mott. Discussion around useage of snow blower, 5 versus 10 year duration, minimum payment on a yearly basis, timing of invoicing relative to assessment collection. All issues were within tolerance.
3) Budget proposal for 2009 and 2010 winter of $120k proposed and accepted. Includes $15k for summer road maintenance and $4k for admin.

4) Ranch Road slump was to be left until next year’s summer maintenance and further decisions deferred until 2011 budget cycle.
5) The Letter of Understanding with the County  was discussed and two issues resolved:    
· It was agreed in principle that SJR would seek to be the operator of winter snow                                                                                                                                                                            clearing of the County Road and charge out to third parties under a future cost sharing agreement which would include an admin charge. Note that the agreement with County gives SJR the option to operate or not as we so decide.
· Continue to negotiate with the County to achieve a satisfactory Letter of Understanding that would be sent to Committee members for final approval.
     6)  Consider to write a letter to residents using the County Road in Winter to     

Contribute to the cost of snow clearance.

The meeting finished at approx 11.30am

